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HOA MEETINGS 

Aug 8th    Pickleball poll meeting 
Sept 12th Annual board meeting  
Oct 10th   Quarterly meeting  

Time: 7:00 PM 
Location: ZOOM link will be posted on 

our fb page 
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Dan Smith 
Kathy Dirk 
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Erin Simonton 
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Laurie Traub 
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5110 Waxwing Lane Rapid City SD 57702 

PICKLE BALL Did you mail in your Pickleball post card? Your 
HOA board wanted your feedback on a pickleball court at our park. 
What are your thoughts? The board is holding a special meeting on Aug 
8th to discuss the results of the poll. 

Pet pick up This is a friendly reminder to pick up after your petsIt is 
hard for our residents to enjoy their walks along our neighborhood trails 
when walkways are lined with poo that hasn’t been picked up. Keeping our 
fur friends leashed in the neighborhood is one way to combat this problem. 
We all understand that sometimes our fur babies may  sneak out once in a 
while.  But if you  noticed that your pet has gone on a solo adventure, 
please grab a poo bag and retrace their known whereabouts, because 
chances are - they have left something behind for our neighbors to step 
in -which makes people cranky- and who want’s cranky neighbors?   

Rapid City Landfill 
Don’t forget to save your utility bills to use as free dump passes! 

Windy Day Garbage: If you haven’t noticed, our garbage haul-
ers don’t mind if our garbage cans tip over. They will not pick them up if 
they are on their sides. Some residents have put rocks or wood on top of 
their lids to prevent the lids flying open. Others turn their can sideways 
(with the wind) to keep lids form flying open and blowing trash every-
where. What ever you decide to do to prevent garbage day litter, please 
know that bagging all your garbage before placing it in your bin is the most 
efficient way to keep our neighborhood clean and tidy, no matter the 
weather! 

SLOW DOWN Have you noticed the “Slow Guy” at the park on 
nice days? Our neighborhood speed limit is 25 MPH but please slow 
down near the park and when you see our neighbors walking on the 
sides of the street!  

NOISE COMPLAINTS The board continues to receive noise com-
plaints. If you are having issues with a noisy neighbor, please try talking with 
them first. They may not know that the noise is bothering you. If you feel un-
comfortable talking with them face to face, try sending them a nice anony-
mous letter. Remember- You catch more flies with honey than vinegar! If that 
does not work then The City has a Code Enforcement Officer that you may 
contact for insight or assistance. Contact Matt Owczarek 605-355-3465 or 
visit 1@rcgov.org for more information. 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/87277742313?pwd=RTgxOGVMbEpwWU9xUkVGM3kzNDYyUT09


I spy Treasure Hunt During the Pandemic our neighbor thought it would be fun to give 
our residents something to do on their walks. She set up an eye spy Treasure Hunt in her 
back yard. The treasures have grown over the years. Here is a list of items to find if you feel 
so inclined! The hunt begins behind 7271 Tanager Dr  

Not all items may be listed as some items are buried under snow, have mysteriously shown up or have disap-
peared all together! Be sure to look high and low for and on both sides of the trail.  

Hedgehog reading a book 

Humpty Dumpty 

Raccoon family – Momma with 5-6 babies  

Sleeping fawn 

Log wiener dog 

4 green & one orange frog 

Sleeping cat 

Salamander 

Bluebird 

2 grouse 

Chipmunk 

Squirrel 

Ladybug 

3 concrete star faces – gray, black, tan 

Fairy village 

Log owl 

Owl on tree 

Tiny shell turtles (2) & tree 

face on tree #1  

face on tree #2 

face on tree #3  

face on tree #4  

face on tree #5  

 

 
 



A GOOD NEIGHBORS GUIDE TO WOOD BURNING IN RAPID CITY  

Provided by Rapid City Community Development, Air Quality Control Division 



Check out our Neighborhood Website www.rccountrysidehoa.com 

We have a private group for our current residents.  
Neighbors have been posting things like:   
 Rogue pets  
 Backyard Fires 
 Rattlesnakes 
Visit Facebook and search for the private group  
www.facebook.com/groups/rccountrysidehoa  
You must answer the qualifying questions to verify Countryside (North) residency in or-
der to be vetted into the group. If you do not answer the qualifying questions, your re-
quest may be denied. If you are having problems joining the group or know someone 
who is having problems joining, please call 605-939-6106 and we can resolve the is-
sue quickly.  

Do you have ideas for improving 
our neighborhood?  

 

    

     

  

   

 

We love where we live and are always open to new ideas on how we can improve our neigh-

borhood and the lives of all of our residents. If you have ideas, your board members would 

love to hear them!  

1. Come to one of our quarterly HOA meetings 

2. Share your concern with the board in a respectful 

manner. 

3. Provide board with possible solutions or seek the 

boards advice. 

We live in a desirable area and want to keep it that way!  

Join our private facebook group  www.facebook.com/groups/rccountrysidehoa 



HOA Dues Were due on Aug 1st 2023 
If you did not pay them by August 1st a late fee will be added. If total amount is not received in a 
timely manner, you will receive a Certified Letter and a lien for the amount due will be placed on 
your property. Please pay dues as soon as possible or contact our very own Resident Volunteer 
Treasurer Sara VanVlack 605-484-5066 to make other arrangements.  

Pet pick up This is a friendly reminder to pick up after your pets. It is difficult for our residents to enjoy their 
walks along our neighborhood trails when walkways are lined with poo that hasn’t been picked up. Keeping our fur 
friends leashed in the neighborhood is one way to combat this problem. We all understand that sometimes our fur 
babies may  sneak out once in a while. But if you noticed that your pet has gone on a solo adventure, please grab 
a poo bag and retrace their known whereabouts, because chances are - they have left something behind for our 
neighbors to step in -which makes people cranky- and who want’s cranky neighbors?   

Carcass pick up Chris Mueller has left his position at the South Dakota Game Fish Parks as the carcass 
removal specialist. As of right now, there is no one appointed to replace his role within the city limits. You may try 
to call Animal services at 605-223-7660 but there may be a charge to have the service completed. 

Do you have old trees that need to be trimmed or removed on your 
property? There is a grant for that! 
 

Find the application on our Countryside website then send application to  
Lieutenant Eric O’Conner’s office. 
Email: Eric.OConnor@rcgov.org 

phone: 605-390-4114 
Lieutenant Eric O’Conner is the point of contact for the fire mitigation program.  

He can answer any questions you may have.  
Please do not send applications to the HOA 

The HOA are not subject matter experts of the program, we offer the information 
on our website for informational purposes only and to make forms easily accessi-

ble to our neighbors. 



Shop Local  

with your neighbors 
If you are a 

Countryside Resident 
You can advertise your 

business here too! 
For just $40 each year  

 

 

Email your advertisement to: 

rccountrysidehoa@gmail.com 

OR 

wendialbers@kw.com.  

 

Mail your $40.00 check to: 

Countryside HOA,  

5110 Waxwing Lane, Rapid City SD 57702 

  

 

 

 

 

For resident advertising 

questions, please call: 

Wendi Albers at 605.939.6106  

Watering Restrictions 

The Board would like to remind Countryside residents that Rapid City's annual mandatory water conservation 
measures will be in effect June 1—Aug 31st. 

• No watering will be allowed between 9 a.m. and 6 p.m. daily.  

• Odd-numbered addresses will be allowed to water on odd-numbered calendar days.  

• Even-numbered addresses will be allowed to water on even-numbered calendar days.   

• No outside watering allowed on the 31st day of any month. 

• Manual watering with a handheld hose or with a bucket, and sprinkling can or other similar container is 
allowed. 

• Planting new seed or sod? You may contact the city for a waiver to establish new growth.  

• Water conservation measures are utilized June 1-August 31 each year under normal status conditions. 

• Status conditions include normal, concern, alert and critical stages and are determined by the water 
levels and inflows to Pactola Reservoir.  . 

• For more information, contact the Rapid City Water Office at 394-4162. 



Have water 
issues? 

 
 
 
 
 

Call the city hotline 

605-394-4125  

There is nothing more annoying than waking up to find 
there is no water to take a shower before heading to work!  
If you find yourself in a situation where you don’t have wa-
ter: Please let the city know ASAP so they can take care of 
it!  
 

There may be a water main break in the neighborhood and 
the city may have to shut the water off to fix the    issue—
which may affect many residents. 
   

After calling it in- would you be so kind as to post it on our 
neighborhood fb page to let other neighbors know? 
 

You may have insider information- that could help your 
neighbors!  Who knows? You may find that another friendly 
neighbor has already posted about it. 
 

Helpful Tips For New Residents….and reminders for the seasoned ones 

 

LAWN LIGHT POLES Our individual lawn light poles are intended to  provide safety and security for all 
of our residents in place of large city street lights.  Please make sure your lawn light pole is in working 
condition and stays brightly lit.  
 
PARK / COMMON AREAS: Residents are welcome to enjoy the park and walking paths throughout the 
community. Please be kind and pick up after yourself & your pets.  
 
HOA FEE: The Countryside HOA fee is $140 billed annually in July and due by August 1 
 
HOA QUARTERLY MEETINGS: Quarterly meetings are held the 2nd Tuesday in January, April, July 
and October. The annual board membership meeting is the 2nd Tuesday of September. 
 
TRASH DAY: Mondays The city provides trash & recycle bins. They should face the street and be placed 
at least 4 feet apart. The 4ft distance provides ample room for “the claw” and prevents close trash cans 
from being knocked over. 
 
WATER: Countryside was annexed into the city in 2016. Trash and water are billed together by the city, 
and water charges are based on usage. Contact the city for any concerns with water, trash or recycling. 
Keep your bill to use as a free pass to the city dump!  
 
STREET PARKING: Per our covenants: On-street parking is restricted to emergencies, deliveries and 
guests.  No overnight parking on streets is permitted. Please follow this rule for the safety  
 
WILDLIFE: Fun to watch, but feeding the deer and turkeys is strictly prohibited.   
 
MAILBOXES: You can have your mailbox re-keyed at the USPS if needed. 
 
ANNUAL EVENTS: Community Garage Sale and Annual Clean Up each Spring - watch mailbox, 
newsletter & website for dates. 
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  Upcoming Events 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

Aug 8 Special meeting to discuss outcome of Pickleball poll 

Sept 12th Annual board meeting  
Oct 10th Quarterly meeting  
 
HOA Quarterly ZOOM MEETINGS 7pm  
Quarterly meetings are held the second Tuesday in January, April, July and October. The annual board 
membership meeting is the 2nd Tuesday of September where annual board member elections are held  

 
  All residents are welcome to attend. 
Check our private fb group page for the latest updates and Zoom links so you may join us. 
 
 
 


